Hospital Library Services Program Committee Meeting

January 26, 2006

9:30 a.m.

Canastota Public Library

Present: Deborah Hailston (Faxton-St.Luke’s), Co-Chair; Kris Hogan (Crouse Hospital), Co-Chair; Jane Berry (Oneida Healthcare); Bette Jean Ingui (Veterans Administration Medical Center); Gary Maggi (St.Joseph’s Hospital/College of Nursing); Nancy Howe (CLRC), Liaison. 

Absent: Michael Garcia (St. Elizabeth’s College of Nursing); Kathy Hughes (CLRC Medical Circuit Librarian); Halyna Lisczynskyj (St. Elizabeth’s Medical Center); Beverly Marcoline (Utica College).

The meeting was called to order at 9:45 a.m.

Approval of minutes from December 13, 2005 Committee Meeting: Approved as written. The minutes will be posted on the CLRC web site.

Databases for 2006 

· Patricia from the SENYLRC will be creating a listserv for all those participating in the LWW/Ovid deal from WALDO. Each participant should be receiving an email from her in the near future.
· Bills for the LWW/Ovid databases will be coming out from CLRC next week. CLRC is applying the grant money to the total and distributing the balance among the participants (except for the circuit hospitals).

· Do we want to continue our subscriptions to Harrison’s Online and Stat!Ref? Nancy will provide statistics at the next meeting for the Committee to review. A decision will be made after that.

· Kris Hogan asked if we could delay payment for LWW until a decision is reached regarding Harrison’s and Stat!Ref. If the Committee chose not to renew these, then the money could be applied to LWW. Nancy said that she couldn’t wait that long to pay WALDO. 

Circuit Librarian Report 
· Kathy Hughes submitted an electronic report prior to the meeting. Deborah commented that the statistics submitted were very thorough. However, there still needs to be more emphasis on marketing efforts.
· The future circuit librarian needs to be more involved with this Committee as well as more pro-active in general.  It would be wise for the Committee (or members of the Committee) to conduct an orientation for the new librarian.

· A letter will be sent out to all four circuit hospital liaisons, informing them that the Medical Circuit Program is being re-structured.

Request for Proposal (RFP) Process
· The Medical Circuit Program needs a new home, as it will no longer be housed at SUNY Upstate. April 1985 was the last time an RFP was put out for the program. Nancy distributed information from that search. Deborah thought a search had also taken place in 1988, but all the info that was found was from 1985.
· The advertisement for the Medical Circuit Librarian and the RFP must go out soon. 

Next Meeting: February – TBA

Meeting Adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Bette Jean Ingui

